Hello riders. Winter is now moving to a close, and riding season is beginning for some of us, other it never stopped. Check your bikes and get them ready for riding. 
The first thing I want to bring up, this month’s meeting will fall on Easter Day. The Riders voted to move this forward one week to the 10th of April at 10am. See you there.
On the 26th of March 7 riders from 372 met up with posts , 316, 129, and 88, and rode about 250 miles on country roads to North of Live Oak to a place call a Bridge to nowhere, or Graffiti Bridge. What a great time. We stopped at Fat Bellies BBQ and Grill. Small town food was great. Take a look at 372’s Face Book page for pictures. 
April 2 the Patriot Guard and post 137 will be hosting a charity ride for Snowball Express for the children of fallen heroes. This program is honored by the Gary Sinise (LT Dan) foundation. If you can make it I will meet you at the Elks and have KSU at 8:15 to ride over to Post 137 for registration. KSU for post 137 will be 9:00. Also this fits into the Round Robin. This fund raiser goes from 1 April to 30 April. The cost to register for the Round Robin is $5.00. 
The in-state Unity Ride will be going April 26 to May 2.  This will end in Tampa. I cannot make the whole ride but will meet up with them in Tampa.
We are in the process of nominating our Riders Officers this month with a final nomination next month.
 Thank you all for making Post ALR 372 a great success. 
 ALR Director
Chuck Benham

